

Green Mountain Care Board 89 Main Street Montpelier, VT 05620 [phone] 802-828-2177 www.gmcboard.vermont.gov Kevin Mullin, Chair Cornelius Hogan Jessica Holmes, PhD Robin Lunge, JD, MHCDS Maureen Usifer Susan Barrett, JD, Executive Director

June 30, 2017

VIA E-MAIL

Amy Mandeville O'Meara, DrNP, WHNP, AGNP President Vermont Nurse Practitioners Association amy.omeara@med.uvm.edu

Dear Amy,

As you may know, Con Hogan finishes up his Green Mountain Care Board term September 30, 2017. I have been informed by the GMCB Nominating Committee that the recruitment process for the new Board member will begin soon after the 4th of July, I am asking that you share this news with your members. The Board feels it is very important to have a clinical perspective represented in its membership, we hope that you can share this opportunity with the members of the Vermont Nurse Practitioners Association to increase the likelihood that a medical provider is chosen.

The State of Vermont Human Resources Department and the GMCB Nominating Committee conduct the process of recruitment of the Board members. I will forward you the link to the position as soon as it is posted on the State of Vermont website.

Thank you for getting the word out about this opening and please reach out to me if you have any questions.

All the best,

Susan Barrett

Executive Director, Green Mountain Care Board

